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Subject 
Tanker 57 Request for Proposal 2020-01F  
 

Recommendation 
Be it resolved that Council hereby receive report number FD2020-04 “Tanker 57 
Request for Proposal 2020-01F” for information;  
And that Council accepts the bid from Fort Garry Fire Trucks (the lowest qualified 
bidder) for the tanker 57 replacement apparatus at a price of $409,340.49 including the 
HST non-rebate portion. 
 

Background 
Council as part of the 2020 capital budget, approved the acquisition of a replacement 
apparatus for Tanker 57.  The Fire Apparatus planning and design team met in early 
January to identify the apparatus concept and required features for our Tankers moving 
forward.  An RFP was drafted and released to the public on January 28, 2020.  The 
RFP closed on February 27, 2020.  Of the eight (8) plan takers, we received two (2) 
bids.  Both companies met the requirements of the RFP with Fort Garry Fire Trucks 
providing the lowest bid which was over $14,500 lower.  If awarded, the new apparatus 
will be delivered approximately 300 days following the pre-build meeting. 
 

Strategic Pillar 
Service Excellence & Good Governance 
 

Financial Impact 
$450,000 was budgeted for this project and with a proposal bid of $409,340.49 it will fall 
far below the budgeted amount. 
  



Conclusion 
The Director of Fire & Emergency Services/Fire Chief recommends that Council accept 
the bid from Fort Garry Fire Trucks (the lowest acceptable bidder) for the acquisition of 
a new fire apparatus to replace the existing Tanker 57 for a price of $409,340.49 
including the HST non-rebate portion. 
 
 

Attachments 
None 
 

 

Jim Sawkins 

 

Nathan Hyde 
                          Director          Chief Administrative Officer 

  

 


